
Community Programs 

Rainwater Harvesting ; July 30, 2021 

Working on Groundwater Summit schedule and speakers

ACP- Advertising -Every door Direct Mail

Rainwater Harvesting and other joint efforts with Texas A&M Agri-Life		              
continue our agreement with Texas AgriLife for 4 Rainwater Harvesting classes, 1 Earth-Kind 
Landscaping class, 1 Landscape Irrigation class, 1 other class as requested by POSGCD

Groundwater Educational Outreach Collaborative met at TAGD meeting
	
Re-printed all brochures, 5+1

Tinker Water Education Program

POSGCD EDUCATION REPORT
July 2021

For June 2021

Submitted By
Doug Box - Education Coordinator
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Do I lose my property or water rights?
No! The District NEVER assumes rights or ownership of 
landowner property. This is not a lease, and at no point will 
POSGCD assume any property rights of the landowner’s 
property.  

Do I have to commit ALL my land?
No, only the amount of acreage you so choose. As an 
example, if you would like to keep part of your water rights 
to irrigate a grove of pecan trees or some row crops, you can 
place just part of your land in the Conservancy and keep the 
remaining water rights for your uses. 

Can I still have my personal well? 
Yes! You can still drill & maintain an exempt well for 
domestic & livestock use. It also must not produce more 
than 18 gallons per minute and must be registered with the 
District.

How does the ACP help conserve the aquifers? 
The program survives the current Board and management. 
This is a long-term commitment by citizens toward 
the sustainability of the aquifers and water for future 
generations.
 
What if my land is leased for oil? 
You can still conserve. The oil company can still drill a 
supply well, which is also considered an exempt well.

FREQUENTLY ASK QUESTIONS

WHY THE POST OAK SAVANNAH AQUIFER 
CONSERVANCY PROGRAM (ACP)?

As Texas continues to grow, demands on 
groundwater resources increase. In response to 
these concerns, together with local landowners 
we have developed this proactive solution. (The 
legislative purpose of the District is to provide 
balance between production and preservation of 
aquifers.)

The purpose of ACP is:
 • Empower landowners through stewardship
 • Conserve groundwater for future generations
 • Establish a legacy of conservation
 • Compliment current sustainable practices
 • Add a long-term tool to POSGCD toolbox of  
   management strategies provided by state law. 

Post Oak Savannah Groundwater 
Conservation District’s Toolbox are the 

strategies and practices used by the District 
to manage groundwater.
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A N N U A L   G R O U N D W A T E R   
S U M M I T

Every year in the summer, Post Oak Savannah 
GCD organizes the event and invites groundwater 
experts from across Texas to come speak at the local 
level. It is a great opportunity for people to come 
and stay up-to-date on current groundwater issues 
and the state’s requirements on local groundwater 
management.

Topics are always informative 
and reflect the current 
issues in groundwater
conservation and 
management.

News releases and 
advertisements announcing 

each Summit’s details can be found in local 
newspapers in Milam and Burleson Counties 

the month leading up to the Summit. Post 
Oak Savannah GCD also notifies the public via 

newsletters, social media and the POSGCD website. 

The Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District 
(POSGCD) mission is to adopt and enforce Rules consistent 
with State law and based on best available science, which 

provide for the conservation, preservation, protection, 
recharging, and prevention of waste of groundwater, while 
supporting the ownership of groundwater and the owner’s 

right to assign or produce that property.
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otherwise. The meetings begin at 5:30 p.m. at the POSGCD 
offices in Milano. Dates and times and agendas are posted 
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P L U G G I N G   W E L L S   G R A N T
Do you have an abandoned well? 

Do you have an abandoned well that needs to be 
plugged? There is grant money available from Post 
Oak Savannah GCD that will pay 100% of the cost to 
plug your abandoned well, up to $2,500. 

An abandoned well is a direct conduit to the aquifer 
and could be a pollution source. Landowners are 
responsible for plugging your well, but Post Oak 
Savannah GCD can help with the cost.

Call the POSGCD office at (512) 455-9900 for more 
information.

E D U C A T I O N A L   P R O G R A M S 
The District works with the  4-H Water Ambassadors 
to help sponsors the attendance of students and/or 
teachers events and seminars that place emphasis 
on the conservation of groundwater. We work 
with local school districts to provide water saving 
programs and water saving devises.

We sponsor programs which include rainwater 
harvesting, brush control, EarthKind - water 
efficient landscape workshops, Turf Management, 
groundwater recharge enhancement, Irrigation for 
Rainwater Harvesting or a combination of such 
groundwater management programs.

In addition, we 
offer community 
presentations for 
Master Gardeners, 
Rotary and Lions 
Clubs, Wildlife groups 
and other local groups. 
We also work with 
Texas A&M AgriLife,
and our annual 
Groundwater Summit. 
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D O W N H O L E   W E L L   C A M E R A

Post Oak Savannah GCD recently added a new service to 
provide residents of the District a way to check their wells 
for leaks and other water well issues. This service takes 
advantage of a “borehole camera system.” The system 
consists of a camera unit with dual view modes       one 
lens for downhole viewing and a second side view lens 
capable of 360° panning. 

If you have a well that has been unused on your property 
that does not have a well report and you would like to 
know how deep the well is and/or where the screens are, a 
district employee can come out and inspect your 
well for you and provide a video report of the 
inspection. 

If you would to like to schedule a video inspection 
of your well, contact Post Oak Savannah GCD at 
(512) 455-9900. The use of the camera is a free 
service offered by the District. However, any costs 
associated with removing and reinstalling a pump 
are the responsibility of the well owner.
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The Fuji Electric Ultrasonic 
Flowmeter works by placing a pair of 
sensors on the outside wall of a pipe. 
The sensors emit ultrasonic pulses 

and  detect the transmit time 
difference and calculate the flow rate.

To help provide the most accurate information, the 
District has invested in a Portable Ultrasonic Flow-
meter to assist well owners with knowing if their in-
stalled flow meters are calibrated correctly or simply how 
many gallons per minute their pump is putting out.

FLOW METER ADDED 
TO MONITORING

Water Well
Maintenance

May I service my own well?
Simple maintenance, cleaning the area, insect 
issues and visual inspections may be done by the 
well owner. For other issues with your well, contact 
a professional driller. You are dealing with 220v 
electrical connections and the chance to introduce 
bacterial contamination into the well.

My well was flooded or affected by storms, can we 
use the water?
If your private well is flooded, do not use water from 
it until the following three things have occurred:
 1. The floodwaters have receded from the well  
 and your plumbing system.
 2. You have disinfected the well and your   
 plumbing.
 3. You have sampled your water and received a  
 lab report confirming that the disinfected  
 water contained no bacteriological   
 contaminants.
  
May I still have my personal well if I join the Aquifer 
Conservancy Program? 
Yes! You may still drill & maintain exempt wells for 
domestic & livestock use while committing your land 
to the Aquifer Conservancy Program.  
 

FREQUENTLY ASK QUESTIONS
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POSGCD BOARD OF DIRECTORSANNUAL WATER WELL 
MAINTENANCE 

REGULAR VISUAL INSPECTION

• Casing (pipe protruding from ground) - General 
Condition

• Well Cap (Cap on top of Casing) - Condition, seals 
securely attached

• Electrical Conduit - Securely attached, no cracks
• Keep area around well clean - remove 

contaminants (paint, pesticides, oil, etc)
• Maintain buffer zone from kennels, pastures, 

livestock operation - at least 50 ft
• Keep ground surrounding the wellhead sloping 

away from well to divert runoff and the top of the 
well one foot above ground level

• Keep insects away from pipes, connections, joint 
seals, gauges, pressure relief valves, electrical 
control box and connections (ants are drawn to 
the control box and can shut down the well by 
getting in the contacts)

ATTEND OUR MONTHLY BOARD 
MEETINGS 

Board of Directors Meet on the second Tuesday of 
every month & begin at 5:30pm. More information and 
any changes to the meeting schedule will be posted 
on the website. Follow us on Facebook and Twitter.

ANNUAL WATER TESTING 

• We recommend you have your water tested 
annually.

• Test your water if you experience a change in 
taste, odor, appearance or anytime the well itself 
is serviced or opened.

• If family members have recurring incidents of 
gastrointestinal illness or an infant is living in the 
home.

Local Testing can be done by:
Brazos County Health Department
201 North Texas Avenue  Bryan, TX 77803    979-361-4440

Texas A&M Soil , Water and Forage Testing Laboratory
2610 F&B Road  College Station, TX 77843-2478    979-845-4816

*Check with our office, we may be offering Free well water 
testing as part of our annual Groundwater Summit
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Serving Milam & Burleson Counties

D I S T R I C T   F U N D I N G
The District is funded by fees levied on municipal 
and commercial groundwater producers and 
exporters      it does not have taxing authority. 

• Production Fee: $0.013 per 1,000 gallons of 
permitted water. Agriculture is exempt from 
production fees

• Export Fee: $0.10 per 1,000 gallons of permitted
• Application for wells requiring a permit:    

$100 plus additional staff time and/or 
necessary professional services

• Application for wells not requiring a permit 
(registration only): $100 refundable deposit

The Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District 
(POSGCD) mission is to adopt and enforce Rules consistent 
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The District is governed by a 10-member board of directors 5 
from Milam County and 5 from Burleson County. Directors are 
appointed by the County Commissioner’s Courts to represent 
agriculture, municipalities, industry and rural water. The fifth 
director from each county is an at large representative.

The District uses fees collected to fund water conservation 
projects including grants for local water districts in an amount 
of one million dollars each year. These grants aid in repairs for 
water conservation and savings. The District also offers grants 
for local fire departments for foam and other water saving 
devises. We offer Rainwater Harvesting Grants and other water 
conservation workshops. We offer a program to assist land-
owners in plugging abandoned water wells, and programs to 
educate school children, and provide them with water saving 
kits to take home. The popular Aquifer Conservancy Program is 
also funded by the fees we collect. There is no tax base for our 
district, and we get no money from the state, so everything is 
funded by the Production and Transport fees collected, includ-
ing all District operating expenses. 
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